Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation, Florida’s Turnpike Enterprise announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, August 22, 2017, 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.

PLACE: Osceola Heritage Park, Exhibition Building, St. Cloud Room B, 1901 Chief Osceola Trail, Kissimmee, FL 34744

In the event that the Design Public Information Meeting cannot be held on August 22, 2017 due to severe weather or unforeseen conditions, it will be held on the alternate date of Tuesday, September 5, 2017 at the same time and place.
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: This Design Public Information Meeting is being conducted to give interested persons an opportunity to express their views concerning the design of the proposed widening of Florida’s Turnpike (SR 91) from US 192/US 441 to North of Osceola Parkway (Financial Project ID Number: 436194-1).
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Steve Soldati, P.E., Project Manager, Florida’s Turnpike Enterprise (HNTB), at P.O. Box 613069, Ocoee, FL 34761-3069 or at steve.soldati@dot.state.fl.us.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Steve Soldati at (407)264-3967 or at steve.soldati@dot.state.fl.us. Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status. If any person requires translation services (free of charge) please advise Steve Soldati at least 7 days before the meeting. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

